TOWN OF SHARPSBURG
MINUTES OF THE TOWN COUNCIL MEETING

March 7, 2005
A regular meeting of the Sharpsburg Town Council was held Monday, March 7, 2005, at
7:00pm, in the Town of Sharpsburg at the Bridges Recreation Center.
Present were the following: Wendell Staley, Mayor; Stan Parten, Council Member; Clay
Cole, Council Member; Derrick McElwaney, Council Member; Robin Spradlin, Town

Administrator; Donna Camp, Town Clerk. Council Member Hyde was absent.

Also in attendance: Gwen Lyons, Polly Garlington, Celene Davenport, Herb Bridges,
Tracee Starks and Winston Skinner.

Mayor Staley called the meeting to order at 7:00pm.

The pledge of allegiance was recited.

The Town Clerk verified there was a quorum present.

The minutes of the Council Meeting held on February 7, 2005 and the minutes of the
Public Hearing held on February 28, 2005 were reviewed and approved as written by

unanimous vote, and were filed in the minute book of the Town.

Council Member Parten motioned to approve the Concept Plan for the TE Streetscapes
Project. Council Member Cole seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Council Member McElwaney motioned to approve Allen-Smith Consulting to write our
grant application for the CDBG Grant for water improvements. Council Member Cole
seconded. Motion carried unanimously.

Council Member Cole motioned to sign the resolution to submit the Town’s Capital
Improvements Element to Chattahoochee-Flint RDC and the Department of
Community Affairs for review. Council Member Parten seconded. Motion carried,
unanimously. Council signed resolution.

Administrator’s comments -

> A current list of Ongoing Projects/Issues was distributed. If there are any
questions or comments please call or stop by Town Hall.



Mayor Staley polled the Council for comments -

» Council Member McElwaney would like the minutes to show his
dissatisfaction with our current solid waste pickup provider. After
numerous calls he has yet to receive a new trash can.

» Council Member Parten would like to contact the County to request a
speed detection device to monitor speeding on Highway 154 between
ECHS and Terrentine Street.

There being no further business coming before the Council, the meeting was adjourned.

Donna M. Camp
Town Clerk



